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Staffing:   Currently the Police Department is staffed at 29 of 31 authorized sworn officers. Our past 
two hiring processes have not produced candidates that could meet entrance standards. We are 
continuing to advertise and have interviews schedule for the month of January. 

K-9 program after a hiatus of the program, Officer Sam Pattee was chosen as the departments 
current K-9 handler. We have purchased a 6-month-old male Belgium Malinois named Zues. Sam 
and Zues are training with the Southern Maine K-9 training counsel. Sam is working extra hard 
putting in extra time training. The training team are doing well and ahead of schedule.  Once they 
complete 460 hrs. of training, they can then perform certification tests to become certified for 
patrol functions.  

Community Outreach: In October we participated in another successful public safety day. This 
event is held each October in conjunction with the Fire Department for fire prevention week.  The 
event allows for various public safety displays, family friend events, demonstrations as well as 
other public service entities marketing their services.  

One largest and well received events of the year is the annual Christmas shopping that members of 
Windham PD do to help families in our community each year. Due to the generous donations of 
community member and businesses, the department can purchase Christmas gifts for local 
families. This year, more than $3,000 was donated and spent in the community. A special thanks 
goes out to our social services department for their help in this project.  
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